January 7, 1946 Mr. Howard V. Millard Herald Review Sports Editor Decatur Herald and Review Decatur, Illinois Dear Howard: I believe that you could arrange some games very profitably in our section. The Kansas City Northeast High School has a very good team each year. The coach is Reaves E. Peters and a letter addressed to him, I am sure, will give you a pretty favorable reply. Wyandotte High School in Kansas City, Kansas, just across the line, has a beautiful gymnasium and their teams are always representative of their section. Marion Woolfs is the coach. The Topeka High School, which is 68 miles from Kansas City, is also a good outfit. Chet Davenport is the coach there. In regard to the clinics in this section of the state, I would suggest that you write E. A. Thomas, Commissioner of High School Athletics, Topeka, Kansas. I am not exactly sure how they handle their clinic games. If there is any further information that I can give you, please feel free to call upon me. It will be a pleasure. With all good wishes, I am Sincerely, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:MF